                              BOYLE COUNTY AGENCY FOR SUBSTANCE ABUSE POLICY, INC.
                    2023-2024 Annual Meeting and Monthly Meeting Minutes:  June 21, 2024
The regularly scheduled monthly meeting of the Boyle County Agency for Substance Abuse Policy, Inc., was held on Friday, June 21, 2024, at the Boyle County Health Department conference room, 448 S. 3rd Street, Danville, Kentucky.  It was also the duly announced Annual Meeting of the corporation.  The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Rev. James Hunn, at 8:30 AM.  Board members present:  James Hunn, Christy Whitsell, John Caywood, Mary Huston, Jenny Clark, and Paige Lutz. A quorum of the board was present.  In addition, there were 28 other members in attendance.  All present were welcomed and introduced.
2023-2024 Annual Meeting of the Corporation:  Election of Officers and Directors, Coordinator     Contract: 
Directors whose terms are expiring:  John Caywood, Hilary Blevins, Brent Blevins.  John Caywood and Hilary Blevins were thanked for their faithful service to the work of Boyle ASAP, as they leave the board.  James Hunn placed in nomination on behalf of the Nominating Committee to 3 year terms expiring June 30, 2027:  Nichole Brown, Terry Dunn, and (as stipulated in the Bylaws) Brent Blevins.  There were no nominations from the floor.  Motion was made by Paige Sanders, seconded by Jenny Clark, to approve Nichole Brown, Terry Dunn, and Brent Blevins to 3 year terms as Directors.  Motion carried.
James Hunn place in nomination on behalf of the Nominating Committee the following officers for 1 year terms:
Chairperson - James Hunn; Vice Chairperson – Jenny Clark; Treasurer - Brent Blevins (per Bylaws, Treasurer position is tied to fiscal agent Health Department Director; and Secretary - Kathy Miles (per Bylaws, Secretary is tied to Coordinator position).  There were no nominations from the floor.  Motion was made by Christy Whitsell, seconded by Paige Sanders to nominate the slate of officers for 1 year terms as presented.  Motion carried.
Coordinator Evaluation and Contract with Kathy Miles for 2024-25 Fiscal Year, in the amount of $400 per month:  James Hunn thanked Kathy for her work, and noted that this contract will be reconsidered later in the fiscal year, after Opioid Abatement funds are received.  Motion was made by Jenny Clark, seconded by Christy Whitsell, to approve the continuing Coordinator contract with Kathy Miles.  Motion carried.  
There being no further business for the Annual Meeting of the Corporation, motion to adjourn to the business of the Monthly Meeting was made by Jenny Clark, and seconded by Paige Sanders.  Motion carried.
                      _______________________________________________________________________

Approval of Minutes of May 24, 2024, Meeting:  The minutes of the May 24 meeting were emailed by Kathy Miles.  Motion was made by Paige Sanders, seconded by Christy Whitsell, to approve the minutes.  Motion carried.
Approval of June 21, 2024, Treasurer’s Report:  In the absence of Brent Blevins, Treasurer, the Treasurer’s Report, which reflected a beginning balance on April 19, 2024, of $32,545.35, and an ending balance on May 17, 2024, of $25,042.96, was presented by Kathy Miles, Secretary.  Motion was made by Paige Sanders, seconded by Christy Whitsell, to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Motion carried.

Approval of Budgeted Requests for Payment and New Requests:  In the absence of Brent Blevins, Treasurer, Kathy Miles presented the following Requests for Payment:
A) Kathy Miles - $400 for May Coordination (Budgeted Annual Budget)
B) Kathy Miles - $304.63 reimbursement Prevention materials (Budgeted Annual Budget)
C) Bluegrass News Media - $2500 for 8 Ads (Budgeted Harm Reduction grant)
D) Stepping Stones Recovery - $900 for 4 Sober Living payments (out of donated funds)
Motion was made by Jenny Clark, seconded by Paige Sanders, to approve all Requests for Payment.  Motion carried.
                   *Balance on Donated Funds for Treatment, Travel, Sober Living, & other purposes as approved:  _$1154.89
                        
Program Updates:
  -Detention Center Update by Chad Holderman: Today’s inmate # is 182. 3 have graduated from MRT classes. 
  -Shepherds House Update by Becky West:  Shepherds House Annual Run for Recovery is July 27 in Lexington.   
  -Isaiah House/REAL HOPE Update by Ashley Hopper:  The Recovery Life Center has opened in Harrodsburg. 
  -New Vista Update by Lori Croley:  Schwartz Center in Lexington has available beds.  They have IOPs in mornings and evenings.  Primary Care and MOUD are continuing in the Danville New Vista office. 
  -Syringe Exchange Update by Amy Anness and Olivia Cantrell: They have been seeing a steady increase in program participation, with 3 recent referrals made for detox.  They have a new Facebook page.  They continue to do Hep C and HIV testing, and Xylazine test strips are being given out more.  Amy also shared info from the recent Kentucky Harm Reduction Conference.  
  -EMRMC Update by Alicia Broadwater:  Behavioral Medicine Unit census continues to grow, and the patients include more who are also using substances, as well as having mental health diagnoses.  Misty Rice updated that Ephraim continues to offer mental health screenings, and is working on following up from the Mental Health Summit in May.
  -Cliffview Recovery Update by Eliza Piomelli:  They currently have 30 clients.  Clients attend Celebrate Recovery, and Wayspring is providing Case Management.  They are currently in need of gently used men’s clothing.  Contact Eliza. 
  -Revive Update by Mason Kannapel:  Their census has remained steady, they are increasing their long-term beds, and are acquiring more property in Nicholasville.  They have had good experiences working with the Addition Team at Baptist Health, who do assessments, and ca provide detox.   
  -Alteri Update by Olivia Cantrell in Hannah Marquez’ absence:  Alteri has an evening IOP, and parenting classes available. 
  -Pinnacle Update and Lincoln County services Update by Ashley Peevler:   Pinnacle can provide transportation to their programs.  Syringe Exchange in Stanford is increasing services.  VOA Recovery Center in Stanford is open.     
   -Drug Court Update by Denise Gates:  Boyle/Mercer Drug Court now has 32 participants.  Working with New Vista outpatient services continues to be very positive for clients.  All are invited to the next Drug Court Graduation ceremony on Aug. 15, 11 AM, at Mercer Judicial Center, Harrodsburg.
  -Resurgence Counseling Update by Christen Shoffner:  They have outpatient openings in Danville office.

  -EMS Follow-up Visits Update by Terry Dunn: Data for May included 49 home visits made, with 20 cases being substance use related.  12 of those were alcohol-related.  There were 4 o.d.s, with 1 o.d. death.  Year to date, o.d.s and o.d. deaths are lower than last year.  There has been 1 death by suicide this year to date.  Mental health cases are dominated by suicidal ideation, suicide attempts, and anxiety.   
   -EMS Crisis Response Team Grant Update by Terry Dunn and Mark Smith:  The team has just completed Mental Health First Aid, and will be in training 2 days next week.  The team is hoping to be operational by around July 1.
  -Law Enforcement Updates:  Danville Police Chief Tony Gray reported on recent shootings in Danville, with 1 shooting death.  Several alcohol-related issues.  No report by Boyle County Sheriffs Department.
                      
Old Business:
  -Strategies for Preventing Overdose Deaths: What Are We Missing?  Ongoing Problem-Solving Discussion:  2023 Overdose stats have now been released by Gov. Beshear:  Boyle County – 17  Boyle County residents compared to 15 in 22-23. Terry Dunn noted that 3 of the 24 deaths EMS previously reported for 2023 were alcohol-related deaths.   State drug o.d. deaths decreased 9.8%, and 79.1% of deaths included Fentanyl. % of deaths of Black Kentuckians was increased.  Discussion centered on better outreach to African American community members. Consider narcan and mobile unit going to 1st Baptist Perryville, and 1st Baptist Second and Walnut.  Continue to give narcan to restaurants and other businesses.
  -Homelessness Task Force General Update by ASAP members who have been attending:  Next meeting will be July 23, 4:30 at Boyle Co. Extension.  Volunteers are currently needed for Cooling Shelter at Boyle Co. Courthouse.  Contact Debbie Thurnell at debbbiethurnell@gmail.com.  Meetings with SUD providers are continuing to encourage and attract more transitional sober living homes in Boyle County
   -Balance on Harm Reduction funds for Peer Support initial and ongoing training:  $189.70.  Kathy Miles stated that the funds must be spent before June 30.  Contact her for details.
  - Kathy Miles announced that ASAP has received notification of Opioid Abatement Commission Funding:  $282,610.  These funds were requested for:  full-time Syringe Exchange staff person, full-time ASAP Coordinator, Cost of MOUD meds at Boyle County Detention Center, and resiliency programs for kids whose parents are receiving treatment for OUD, or have recently received treatment.  Funds will not be available for use until October 1, 2024.  Motion was made by Paige Sanders, seconded by Christy Whitsell, to accept the funding with its accompanying requirements.  Motion carried.
Kathy Miles noted that the Boyle ASAP 2024-25 Annual Proposed Budget will be presented for approval at the July ASAP meeting.

New Business:
  -Expungement Clinic & Annual International Overdose Awareness Event Planning Committee Update:  Event will be August 29, at Boyle County Extension Office.  Expungement Clinic begins at 4 – preregister by emailing sara.stark@ky.gov.  Dinner 5:30 to 6:45.  Overdose Awareness Event:  6:45 to 8 PM.  Contact Kathy Miles if you are interested in having an information table at the event.
  -Expungement Clinic at Spero Health:  July 19, 9 to 3.  Preregistration recommended.  Call (859)439-0340.  Clinic is open to those who are not Spero Health current clients.
   - Webinar trainings to provide education on current e-cigs and youth involvement in prevention:  Session 1 on June 28, 10 to 11:30; Session 2 on July 29, 10 to 11:30. Register at https://tinyurl.com/47fnnkvm.  Kathy Miles noted that the U.K. sponsors of this webinar are offering more support for local schools in developing stop vaping programs.
   -Boyle ASAP has signed on as a Danville Schools “Community Schools Partner”.
    -Kathy Miles reminded that the 2024 Kids Count Data Book is now available.  Kentucky ranked 38th in the country in overall child well being.  Ky made some improvements, but worsened in other areas, particularly educationally.  This is valuable data for program planning for organizations who serve kids and adults.   Go to:  www.kyyouth.org/2024-national-kids-count-data-book/.  T
     -Kathy Miles reminded that September is Suicide Prevention Month.  If your organization would like a QPR Suicide Prevention training, or is planning any other suicide prevention related activities, please let Kathy Miles know.
  -David Roberts shared info on the recently formed local chapter of PFLAG, connecting people with LGBTQ+ resources.  Website:  www.PFLAGDanville
  -Free Breakfast and Coffee with other Veterans:  4th Monday of each month, 10 AM, at Veterans Park, Stanford.  Sponsored by:  Lincoln Co. Veterans Suicide Prevention Coalition.  
  -Next Regional Job Fair:  Sept. 26, 10 to 2, at The Showroom.  More information to follow in later meetings. 

Other Business and Announcements:  
  -Back to School Block Party, sponsored by Don’t Sleep:  July 27, 12 to 9, Millennium Park.    
  -Ky. Prevention Network Conference:  Sept. 30 – Oct. 1, in Lexington.  Email:  kypreventionnetwork@gmail.com.           
  -Addiction Recovery Care “Reach for Recovery” Conference:  August 28, Lexington.                                                             
  -New statewide resource for Fair Chance/Second Chance Employment:  https://secondchance.ky.gov.   
   -New statewide Naloxone resource: www.findnaloxone.ky.gov
   -“Bumps & Bundles Baby Expo”:  June 29, 12 to 2, at Extension.  Contact Kathy Perkins to be an exhibitor, at KathyL.Perkins@boylehealth.org.   
   -BGCAP Father’s Fest:  June 22, 10 to 1, The Showroom.  Sponsored by BGCAP and Kynect.  For more info and to set up as a vendor, contact Erin at 502-600-9960.
  -Excellent Resource for parents re:  the conversation that must be had with their kids given the pervasiveness of Fentanyl:  www.songforcharlie.org/the-new-drug-talk/
  -Deaf Sober Gatherings by zoom (ASL only):  Every Monday, 6:30 to 7:30 EST. ID81574961747. PW: Sober.  For more info, contact:  rondeafcpss@gmail.com
  - Danville PRIDE FestivaL:  set for Oct. 20.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:50 AM.
                                      
                                                                                                                           Respectfully submitted,
                                                                                                                           Kathy L. Miles, Secretary
                      

                 **Next Meeting:   8:30 AM, July 26, at Boyle County Health Department.
                
